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Item 1.01. Entry into a Material Definitive Agreement. 
 
               On March 29, 2005, in conjunction with the Student Marketing 
        Group, Inc. and National Honor Roll, L.L.C. acquisitions, the Board 
        amended the Nelnet, Inc. Share Retention Policy to which Executive 
        Officers are parties. This policy restricts the sale of Nelnet, Inc. 
        common stock by Executive Officers. A copy of the amended policy is 
        attached as an exhibit to this report. 
 
 
 
Item 8.01.  Other Events. 
 
                On March 29, 2005, Nelnet, Inc. issued a press release 
        announcing it acquired Student Marketing Group, Inc. and National Honor 
        Roll, L.L.C. A copy of the press release is attached as an exhibit to 
        this report. 
 
 
 
 
Item 9.01.  Financial Statements and Exhibits. 



 
 
               (c) Exhibits. The following exhibits are filed as part of this 
                   Report: 
 
               99.1 - Press release dated March 29, 2005 - "Nelnet announces 
               acquisitions of Student Marketing Group and National Honor Roll" 
 
               99.2 - Nelnet, Inc. Amended Share Retention Policy - Effective 
               March 29, 2005 
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               Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 
1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by 
the undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
Dated: March 31, 2005 
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                                         By:    /s/ Terry J. Heimes 
                                             ----------------------------------- 
                                             Name:    Terry J. Heimes 
                                             Title:   Chief Financial Officer 
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MEDIA CONTACT: Sheila Odom, 402.458.2329 
INVESTOR CONTACT: Cheryl Watson, 317.469.2064 
 
For immediate release 
 
NELNET ANNOUNCES ACQUISITIONS OF STUDENT MARKETING GROUP AND NATIONAL HONOR ROLL 
 
(LINCOLN, NE) - Nelnet, Inc. (NYSE: NNI) announced today it has acquired Student 
Marketing Group, Inc. and National Honor Roll, L.L.C. 
 
Student Marketing Group is a full service direct marketing agency providing a 
wide range of products and services to help businesses cost effectively reach 
the middle school, high school, college bound high school, college, and young 
adult marketplace. A division of Student Marketing Group, College Bound 
Selection Service provides marketing services and college bound student lists to 
college and university admissions offices nationwide. In addition, Student 
Marketing Group operates AllScholar.com, a free scholarship search Web site. 
 
National Honor Roll recognizes middle and high school students for exceptional 
academic success by providing publication in the NATIONAL HONOR ROLL 
COMMEMORATIVE EDITION, as well as scholarships, a College Admissions 
Notification Service, and notice to local newspapers and elected officials. 
 
"Student Marketing Group and National Honor Roll each bring a strong reputation 
and a wealth of different experiences building marketing relationships with 
students and schools," said Stephen Butterfield, Vice Chairman and Co-Chief 
Executive Officer of Nelnet. "These acquisitions will further diversify our 
revenue stream and provide an opportunity to leverage their intellectual capital 
and wealth of direct marketing expertise in our future 
operations." 
 
Based in Lynbrook, New York, Student Marketing Group and National Honor Roll 
will operate as separate, wholly owned subsidiaries of Nelnet. Each company will 
retain its brand identity, management, and employee base. 
 
Student Marketing Group founder and President Jan Stumacher said: "We are 
excited to join the Nelnet family. The combined companies will make tremendous 
resources available to our customers." 
 
The purchase price of the acquisitions will range between $31 million and $51 
million, based on the performance of the acquired companies. The acquisitions 
are expected to be immediately accretive, though not material, to Nelnet's base 
net income. 
 
                                       ### 
 

 
 
Nelnet is one of the leading education finance companies in the United States 
and is focused on providing quality student loan products and services to 
students and schools nationwide. With more than $13 billion in student loan 
assets, Nelnet originates in excess of $3 billion for itself and its service 
partners annually, and its servicing software is used by approximately 35 
clients, including Nelnet, to service more than $50 billion in student loans. 
Nelnet ranks among the nation's leaders in terms of total student loan assets. 
 
Nelnet offers a broad range of student loan and financial services and 
technology-based products, including student loan origination and lending, 
guarantee servicing, and a suite of software solutions. Our products are 
designed to simplify the student loan process by automating financial aid 
delivery, loan processing, and funds disbursement. Our services help to 
facilitate and streamline education finance for all involved in the industry, 
including student and parent borrowers, lenders, financial aid officers, 
guaranty agencies, governmental agencies, servicers, and the capital markets. 
 
Additional information is available at www.nelnet.net. 
 
 
 



                                                                    Exhibit 99.2 
 
                                  NELNET, INC. 
                         AMENDED SHARE RETENTION POLICY 
                              (EFFECTIVE 3/29/2005) 
 
1.  COVERED OFFICERS 
 
        This Nelnet, Inc. Share Retention Policy applies to all of the Executive 
Officers of Nelnet, Inc. ("Nelnet") as designated by the Board of Directors of 
Nelnet from time to time (the "Covered Officers"). 
 
2.  SHARE RETENTION REQUIREMENTS 
 
        No Covered Officer may sell or dispose of a number of shares of Nelnet 
common stock in any calendar year in excess of one-third of the number of shares 
of Nelnet common stock beneficially owned by the Covered Officer on the first 
day of the calendar year. The share retention requirements under this policy 
apply to Covered Officers during and following their employment by Nelnet; 
provided, however, that after five years from the closing date of Nelnet's 
initial public offering, Covered Officers will be free to sell or otherwise 
dispose of all or any of their shares of Nelnet common stock. 
 
3.  EXCEPTIONS 
 
        The following exceptions apply to the Share Retention Policy set forth 
above: 
 
            (a) Transfers to family members and family-owned partnerships or 
other family-owned entities will not be prohibited, so long as such transfers 
are effected only for estate planning purposes and the transferee(s) agrees to 
comply with this Share Retention Policy (treating the transferee(s) as the 
transferring Covered Officer). 
 
            (b) Any Covered Officer may sell or otherwise dispose of up to five 
million dollars ($5,000,000) in value of shares of Nelnet common stock during 
any calendar year. 
 
            (c) All restrictions under the Share Retention Policy shall cease in 
the event of the death or retirement at normal retirement age of a Covered 
Officer. For this purpose normal retirement age means age 65. 
 
                          ACKNOWLEDGEMENT AND AGREEMENT 
 
        I hereby acknowledge that I have read and understand this Nelnet, Inc. 
Share Retention Policy, and I hereby agree to be bound by such policy both 
during my employment with Nelnet and following my employment, in accordance with 
the terms set forth above. 
 
                                     ------------------------------------------- 
                                     Signature 
 
                                     ------------------------------------------- 
                                     Printed Name 
 
                                     ------------------------------------------- 
                                     Date 
 


